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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another week comes to a close, we are fast approaching the end of 
term. Lets hope the weather remains nice and we can calmly move 
through the next three weeks. The children finish for the summer 
21st July 2023. There is lots to get through in the next few weeks, 
induction for the new reception children, transition days for year 6 
and transitions days for children to meet their new teacher for Sep-
tember. Children can start to feel a little anxious as change can be 
difficult. We will make sure all children are supported with any 
concerns they have about moving schools and classes. 

SPORTS DAY 

Sports day was a fabulous day! All children seemed to enjoy it and I 
believe parents were very competitive in the parents race during the 
KS2 events. Many thanks to all the parents who attended the day. At 
least this year the weather was just right. Also, thank-you to the chil-
dren for all taking part and making it an enjoyable day for every-
one! There are some photographs of the day further on in the news-
letter. 

UNIFORM 

A reminder for September, all children should be in school uniform. 
School jumper or cardigan with the school logo on, grey or black trou-
sers/skirt and black shoes. Children should also be in the school PE 
kit. This is part of our school policy and please ensure for September 
children have all the necessary uniform. Many thanks. 

 

Finally, may I wish you all a lovely weekend and let’s hope the weath-
er is better. Take care 

Mrs  S. Abdulla 
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On Monday 26th June 2023, we held our sports days. The children in key stage 
1 took part in a range of traditional races, including a running race and the 

sack race. The children in key stage 2 took part in a range of athletic activities 
including javelin, running and standing long jump. The sports days were great 

fun - well done to all of the children! 
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Sports and Adventure 

What a fantastic few weeks we’ve had in Base 5! From taking 
part in the Outreach activities to sports day, getting outdoors has 
been a great experience for all. The children have shown how 
well they can cheer each other on or cheer each other up. 

Arthog problem 
solving! 

Computing: We also had Mr G come in and help us 
animate a Roman invasion! We set the scenes and 
slowly moved our soldiers 

across to create a movie. 

We also turned ourselves 

into Roman soldiers too ! 

The climbing wall! 

Sports Day fun!  
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On Tuesday 20th June, Base 6 had the amazing opportunity to take part in activities conduct-
ed by Arthog Outreach. All of the children had a go at climbing the Rock Climbing Wall. Well 
done to Koen, Michal, Jacob, Louie, Tola and Tillie for all reaching the very top of the climbing 
wall. They also took part in team building games, where the children had to work together and 

complete various activities. All the children were amazing and had a lovely day.    

In English, our new genre which we are learning about is Persuasive Texts. Miss Bradley want-
ed Base 6 to explore Persuasive Texts, so we could start to understand what they looked like 

and what was included in them so we can immerse ourselves into our new topics. The children 
completed an activity where they had to explore a persuasive text called ‘Rubbish on the School 
Playground’. The children had to discuss what the text was trying to persuade us to do. Ask 

them to see if they can remember.  

I just wanted to take a moment, to say how impressed I was with Base 6 and how well they 
performed in Sports Day. Thank you for attending and the children were very pleased to see 

their families watching them take part in different games.  
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This week, Base 7 have been working really hard in all lessons. All of the children thoroughly enjoyed the 
Arthog Outreach. Miss Jones was impressed with how the children showcased both courage and respect 

during the session.   

In maths, the children have been looking at different types of graphs and tables. Base 7, looked at Venn 
diagrams and grouped numbers and shapes into the Venn diagram.  

Finally, Base 7 completed their Chance to Shine 
in English on Non-Chronological Reports. The 

children successfully recalled their grammatical 
knowledge that they have learnt this year and 
showcased it during this piece of writing. Well 
done to all the children as they completed an 
amazing non-chronological report on Ancient 

Greek gods and goddesses!  

During this week, the children took part in an experiment to see how distance effects the volume of 
sound. The children went onto the playground and in 
groups and  understood that distance was the only 
variable within the experiment, therefore they must 
_ensure that the instrument and the person playing is __ 
the same. As a class, we concluded that distance does 
_effect the volume of a sound as the sound vibrations 
have further to travel.  
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Another couple of filled weeks here in Base 8.  

We began the week by participating in sports day! We had a really  

exciting afternoon completing a variety of activities from the bean 
bag race to javelin. It was great to see so much enthusiasm and 
team work– well done everyone!  

We have continued our learning about materials in science  

and focused this week on the aspect of dissolving. We had fun 
making predictions about which substances would dissolve in water. 
We carried out the test by adding coffee, salt, sugar, sand and 
pepper each to water and testing their solubility. Furthermore, we 
then discussed how after a solution is dissolved, it may be reversed 
through the process of evaporation. We conducted a further inves-
tigation to test this where we filled petri dishes with either a salt or sugar solution. We have left the 
petri dishes on the side in the classroom and will assess next week whether our predictions are correct– 
are we able to separate the solvent from the solute through the process of evaporation?  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Furthermore, we have enjoyed exploring our new English topic relating to narrative poetry. We are 
studying the poem ‘The Fish’ by Elizabeth Bishop. To supplement our learning and to help us think 
about the types of figurative and descriptive language that we can use to describe fish within the poem 
we had a go at sketching some. Here are some examples of our work:  
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This week, in Base 9, we kicked off the week by taking part in sports day. We took 
part in numerous events such as: standing long jump, the dressing up race and the 
sprint. We competed in teams and showed fantastic support for our classmates. 
The winners of each group were : Maneet, Lucas, Mia, Chloe and Zahrrah. Well 
done to the winners and all the children for taking part, showing such good  
sportsmanship!  

 

 

 

We also started looking at art we used our Robot wars theme to design and draw our 
own theme book covers. We looked at the robots and used a different media to create our 
covers. Here are some examples.   

In science , we carried 
out an experiment to 
test if wire thickness 

effected the voltage in 
a circuit. Here is what 

we found out.  



 

 

 

 

Homework of the week award 
We have introduced a new award for Friday’s award assembly. 

This is in recognition of the fabulous homework most of our children produce. It is 
also to show the importance of doing homework. 

We need to ensure that children are equipped to be able to complete homework, as a 
school we are looking at our homework offer and adapting it to meet the needs of 
the children. Following on from a pupil voice on homework, many children said 
they preferred a book to do homework in and not purple mash. We will be reviewing 
this and changes will be made.  

The most important homework your child can complete is reading, this opens the 
doors to all other learning in school and in life. 

Each Base has nominated two children for this week’s homework of the week award 
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Base 1 Jenson Ashton 

Base 2 Ellie Gabby 

Base 3 Matilda Harry 

Base 4 Rosie Blake 

Base 5 Keerat Saeed 

Base 6 Dominic Louie 

Base 7 Lacey Amelia 

Base 8 Weronika Elliot 

Base 9 Kheva Lilly-Mae 



 

 

 

 

Star Player of the week award 
 

On Monday, Thursday and Friday, all children have PE. This is de-
livered by the Crossbar coach. Mr Lewis, has recently introduced 
star player of the week from each base. This is because of the ef-
fort they make and the sportsmanship they show. Please see the chil-
dren chosen for ‘Star Player of the week’ award this week. 
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Base 1 Holly 

Base 2 Ellie 

Base 3 Matilda 

Base 4 Sakina 

Base 5 James 

Base 6 Jake 

Base 7 Daniel 

Base 8 Seth 

Base 9 Mia 
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Friday Awards 

We have reintroduced awards assembly on a Friday via Microsoft Teams. Children were awarded 
with their certificates in class. Please see below a list of the children who have received awards 

this week. 

Best class attendance this week: 

KS1 ~ Base 4 ~ 94% ~  FANTASTIC 

KS2 ~ Base 8 ~ 93% ~ SUPER 

 

Base Star of 
the week 

Worker of 
the week 

Whale Rules 
Champion 

Respectful 
Rangers 

Handwriting 
Heroes 

Punctual 
Panda 

Best at-
tendance 

1 Archie Leyla 

Michelle 

George 

Arnesh 

Sohaib 

Lexi 

Holly Theo Tyler 

2 Brayan Heidi 

Elizabeth 

Dexter 

Kevin 

Luna 

Nathan 

Gabrijela Thiago Aria 

3 Indi-Rae Phoebe 

Dari 

Macey 

Alaya 

Ebony 

Mathias 

Poppy Max Harrison 

4 Simran Annabelle 

Oliver 

Prisha 

Harry 

Eloise 

Pradeep 

Essa Riley Theo 

5 Jessica Luna 

Freddie 

Lilly 

James 

Auriella 

Clim 

Reuben Lacey Nikola 

6 Jake Ajai 

Oceane 

Anastasia 

Grace 

Audrey 

Luke 

Maizey Tola Kendall 

7 Esme Bella-Rose 

Charlotte 

Gracie-Mai 

Amelia 

Amara 

Lucas 

Britney Bella-Rose Daniel 

8 Ilyas James 

Alejandro 

Heidi 

Seth 

Udham 

Sienna 

Aman Emelka Aimee 

9 Matthew Elecktra 

Molly 

Kitan 

Millie 

Oliver 

Rajvir 

Jay Tyler Mia 
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Friday Awards 
We have introduced a new award in school. It is the cleanliness award. This is 

to encourage children to take care of their classroom environment and the 
areas around it. It is to ensure that children are proud of their classroom 
and it is a welcoming and safe environment to work in. 

Each class are given points every time a member of the Senior leadership team, 
goes into their classroom. They can get 20 points if their classroom is per-
fect, 10 points if there are some things on the floor and 5 points if it is tidy 
but a little disorganised.  

The class with the most points at the end of the week gets a class certificate 
and the cleanliness trophy. The children have really embraced this new 
award and were excited to learn which class had won, this was announced 
in our Friday’s award assembly. 

The cleanest class this week went to: 

 

Base 3  
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